
8 November 2023 

 

 

 

AT AN ASSEMBLY of Electors of the Parish of St. Ouen, duly 

convened and held in St. Ouen’s Parish Hall on Wednesday, 8 November, 

2023 at 7.00p.m. pursuant to an Act of the Royal Court dated 13 October, 

2023, whereby it was ordered that an election be held for Centenier in the 

Parish of St. Ouen.  

 

Apologies were received from Allan John Quenault, Procureur du Bien 

Public and Reverand Ian Pallent, Rector. 

 

Mr Robert Hall of La Landelle Cottage, La Route des Landes, St. Ouen 

was nominated on the proposition of Mr. Brian Follain. The seconders 

were Patricia Kemble, Stephen Robins, Kim Connor, Juliet Shaw, Diane 

Gladwell, Kenneth Syvret, Roger Corfield, Ursula Dingle and Norman 

Dingle. 

 

The Assembly having lasted the statutory time and there being no further 

nominations the President declared Mr. Robert Hall duly re-elected as 

Centenier.   

 

Having congratulated Mr. Connor on his re-election, the President 

thanking him for his previous honorary service to the Parish of St. Ouen.  

 

Mr. Connor thanked his proposer and seconders, adding that the support 

he had received previously was terrific. 

 

There being no further business, the President declared the meeting 

closed at 7.11p.m.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Richard Honeycombe 

Connétable de la Paroisse de St. Ouen 

President 


